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MEETING MINUTES
Huntersville Parks and Recreation Commission
Wednesday, February 21, 2018

Members Present: Deanna Arnold, Kathy Jones, Rich Lange (Chair), John Mielke, John O’Neill, Edward Parks, Geoff Steele, Hank Stiene, 
Absent: Magic Cypress-McNairy
Guests: Travis Dancy (Visit Lake Norman), Commissioner Nick Walsh, Steve Roberson (Parks and Rec Facilities and Tournament Supervisor)

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by John M., Vice-Chair, at 7 pm with a quorum present.  

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES
Geoff moved to approve the minutes for the January meeting; John M. seconded the motion.  All approved.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT
1. Northern Regional Recreation Center – There will be a public open house on Saturday, March 10th at Bailey Middle School from 10:00-1:00 to discuss the process of planning the facility.  Getting ideas from the public is the primary goal of this first session.  
2. Lake Norman Charter Elementary School (“LNC”) – Current plan is to break ground later this summer - to be completed in July 2019.  As was discussed in past meetings, we have a Joint Use Agreement with LNC for use of its three gyms at each school (Elementary, Middle and High Schools).  The agreement is for 20 years.  They have been a great partner for us.  In exchange for use of their gyms, they will have use of our tennis courts and fields.  This will save us a significant amount of money since we are currently paying custodian fees at some of the CMS schools at time and half plus benefits.  
3. Bradford Park Turf Fields – We are hoping to be open by mid-March.  
4. Veterans Park – The roofing on the amphitheater is scheduled to be completed this week.  Plumbing work is being done now.  Public Works is starting their work as well.  If the weather holds out, the project should be completed by the end of March.  

COMMISSIONERS REPORT
1. John O. – In touch with Lacrosse.  
2. Kathy – Brought information on grants for the new art committee.  She also handed out materials for a possible canine memorial.  Michael suggested Kathy talk to the potential new art committee about this since this does not really pertain to Parks and Recreation.  She also commented on the approval of the renovation of the old jail, which is a historical building.  
3. Geoff – Mentioned that the Carolina Thread Trail group held a trail ride last Thursday.  Six people showed up.  He asked if we should consider this group as part of Parks and Rec.  Michael responded that this group would fall under the Greenway Commission.  Geoff suggested we partner with the Greenway Committee to get people out to the greenways.  

PROGRAMMING REPORT
1. Adult Softball Leagues (Men’s/Co-Ed/Senior) - Registration is finishing up this week.  Games to start the first and second weeks of March.  
2. Girls Volleyball League starts practicing the week of March 26th.  
3. Summer Camp registration coming up the end of next week – March 1st.  Adding a preschool program this year.  
4. Top Deck Car Show scheduled for March 24th.  
5. Pictures with the Easter Bunny scheduled for March 25th at Holbrook Park.  

PUBLIC COMMENTS
NONE

NEW BUSINESS
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Request for Discounted Tournament Fees from Visit Lake Norman. Travis Dancy from Visit Lake Norman (“VLN”) is here to request an increase in the number of discounted tournaments.  VLN is the visitor’s bureau for Huntersville, Davidson and Cornelius.  Since they do not have a lot of meeting space to bring conferences and other events into the area, they focus on sports tourism through tournaments.  Part of the process in getting teams to book tournaments with us, is through a bidding process.  One of the bidding requirements is that the host offers free facility rental and field maintenance for all venues that are being used.  VLK’s current discount is 50% on field rentals – they pay the other 50%.  If we were to add an additional tournament to the discount, this would give them room for other costs they have, including welcome banners, bunting flags, and other enhancements for the tournaments.  
	For the USSSA and Adult Men’s Slow Pitch tournaments in April, Travis proposes we do away with the discount.  The tournaments include teams from 14 different states.  
	A discussion ensued between the Commission and VLK.  Several questions were asked by the Commission.  One question was “What is the economic impact for a tournament of 18 teams”?  Travis said it is hard to outline specifically what the impact is, however, he did say that approximately 2,500 people stay at hotels in the area.  This would include use of various restaurants as well.  It was also asked how this arrangement would benefit the Town – how would we recoup lost revenue to maintain the parks, especially after such heavy usage from tournaments (wear and tear on the fields)?  There is no real direct recoupment back to the Town.  
	Travis explained how it would help them if we decided to provide a 50% discount.  They currently receive money from the taxes given to the three towns by Mecklenburg County.  Travis can provide economic impact numbers for us but he is not sure how the numbers would show how Huntersville is benefiting.  Another question was “Where does the field revenue go to from tournaments that we host”?  Michael explained that the money goes into the general town fund but is not specifically ear-marked for Parks and Recreation.  The Town Board decides where the money goes.  Rich asked why VLK chose these two additional tournaments to add this year.  Travis said they would provide a greater impact of tourism into the area.  Is there any way to recoup the money in another way?  VLK is open to discussing that.  If we could recover some of the cost, the money could go toward maintaining the fields.  
	Although VLN is willing to discuss options on how to recoup some of the money, they are unable to commit to being able to make that happen.  
	The total discount is valued at approximately $9,000.  
	We will revisit this discount each year and change if needed.  
	The Commission will consider the proposal and will provide its recommendation at the next meeting in March.  

2. FY 18-19 Facility and Program Fees/Capital Fund Requests.  
· Facility and Program Fees:  Michael presented a comparison of Huntersville’s facility and program fees with other towns/counties in the area (e.g., Meck County, CMS, Cornelius, Mooresville, etc.), including after school programs, indoor facilities, tournaments, tennis courts, etc.  He is recommending the following increases:
· After School Program - increase by $10 per month.  This would generated an additional $5,000 per year.  
· Summer Camp – Increase $10 per week.  This could bring in another $5,000 per year.  
· Ball Field Costs – Increase to $2.50 per hour for residents and $5.00 per hour for nonresidents.  This helps with the capital reserve fund since co-sponsors pay the increased fees as well.  This increase will be the same rate as Mooresville and Mecklenburg County.  
· Tournament Fees – Add a $10 turface fee per bag.  (Turface is used on the fields when it rains and keeps us from having to cancel – is costly to us.)  
· Tennis Courts – No increase in fees.  
· Indoor Facilities – Increase to a four hour minimum on the weekends for Dellwood and the Huntersville Arts and Cultural Center.  It will help with staff clean-up and cut down on renters staying in the facilities longer than they are paying for.  
No action on the part of the Commission is needed as Michael is just providing this information for feedback purposes and to see if there were any concerns on these recommendations.  No concerns were voiced by the Commissioners.  
· Capital Fund Requests
· Bradford Park – Paving overflow parking area.  Unable to use gravel due to ordinance.  Estimated costs $250,000.  Funding source is Tourism Fund.  
· Huntersville Athletic Park Parking Lot – We are in year 21 – life cycle is 15-20 years.  Needs to be resurfaced.  Estimated cost is $125,000.  Funding source is Tourism Fund.  
· North Mecklenburg Park – Driveway has not been resurfaced since pre-1999.  Life cycle is 15-20 years.  Estimated cost is $50,000.  Funding Source is Tourism Fund.  
· North Mecklenburg Park Playground – Installed pre 1999.  Poured rubber surface has shrunk.  Life cycle is 10-15 years (older than 19 years).  Estimated Cost is $120,000.  Funding Source Park Capital Reserve Fund.  

3. Lake Normal Little League Scoreboard Donation.  
Lake Norman Little League would like to donate $12,000 to the Town for two scoreboards at North Meck Park.  There will be additional slots for sponsorships.  The Town and Lake Norman Little League will split any sponsorship dollars generated from the scoreboards.  Geoff motioned to accept the proposal.  Kathy seconded.  All approved. 


OLD BUSINESS
1. Community School of Davidson Partnership.  
After talking to the LNTA and USTA about possibly adding Pickleball lines to the courts, they said that we would not get any grant money if we added the lines.  Also, they stated that if we did decide to go ahead and put the lines in, these organizations would not book any tournaments at this facility.  In lieu of this feedback, we will have to look for alternative locations for outdoor pickleball courts.  The Town Attorney has a draft of the agreement and we hope to bring it to the Commission next month.  It will then go to Town Board for approval.  

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  

The next meeting will be on Wednesday, March 21st at 7:00pm at Town Center.  
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